THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Environmental Forum held in the Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Northway, Rickmansworth, on Wednesday 22 February 2017.
Present:
Councillors Chris Lloyd (Chair), Diana Barber, Angela Killick, Reena Ranger and one representative from the following organisations:-


Parish Councillor Jane Lay
Abbots Langley Parish Council


Parish Councillor Yessica Gould
Watford Rural Parish Council


Peter Waters

Rickmansworth and District Residents’ Association/Rickmansworth Waterways Trust


Peter Loader

Spokes (South West Herts Cycling 




Group)


Keith Pursall

Maple Lodge Conservation Society


Jon Bishop

Chorleywood Residents’ Association

Officers:
Kay FitzGerald, Biodiversity Projects Officer and Katherine Frost, Sustainable Projects Officer.
Also in attendance: Bob Sherren (Earth Education Resources), Oliver Bangham (Three Rivers Radio Yachting Club/Aquadrome Forum), David Montague (Rickmansworth Waterways Trust) and Barnaby Jackson (local resident).
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Martin Brooks and David Major as well as Parish Councillor Nick Mortimer, Larsen Rivers, Graham Everett, Tony Bradford, Daniel Cooper, Matt Dodds, Dudley Edmunds and Sally Finlay.
EF01/17
ACTIONS ARISING FROM THE MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL FORUM HELD ON 22 FEBRUARY 2017
	
	ACTION
	LEAD ORGANISATION

	1. 
	To note that the action table summarising the meeting of the Environmental Forum held on 9 November 2016 was confirmed as a correct record.
	ALL

	2. 
	Matters arising:

To note that there were no matters arising.
	ALL

	3. 
	To note that the Environmental Forum thanked Katherine Frost, the Three Rivers District Council Sustainable Projects Officer, for her interesting and thought-provoking presentation on the sustainability work of the Council.
	ALL

	4. 
	To note the report from the Biodiversity Projects Officer.
	ALL

	5. 
	To note the information exchange that took place between the member organisations present at the meeting including:
	ALL

	6. 
	Jon Bishop, Chorleywood Residents Association:
Jon is relatively new to the role but two of their key issues are air quality, primarily around Junction 18, and the condition of verges, some of which have been damaged by developers.  The air quality does meet the established requirements but they will be monitoring the situation and surveying the verges to assess their condition.
	ALL

	7. 
	Peter Waters, Rickmansworth Residents Association and Rickmansworth Waterways Trust:
Their main concern at the moment, in relation to the environment, is planning applications.  For example the application for a hotel on the Travis Perkins site which needs to be undertaken with sensitivity.
	ALL

	8. 
	Oliver Bangham, Three Rivers Radio Yachting Club/Aquadrome Forum:

This was the first time Oliver had attended the meeting.  Whilst it was enjoyable he didn’t feel it was directly relevant to his members so he did not think that it was appropriate to become a member of the Forum.
	ALL

	9. 
	Parish Councillor Yessica Gould, Watford Rural Parish Council:
Parish Councillor Yessica Gould informed the Forum that her parish had experienced a lot of flooding last year.  She had contacted Hertfordshire County Council, as this came under their responsibility.  Although she didn’t feel much progress had been made she would continue to liaise with them.
	ALL

	10. 
	David Montague, Chair Rickmansworth Waterways Trust:
David stated that he was interested in planning matters which affected the area.  David said that he was also keen to raise awareness of what is on offer in the district with respect to cycling, walking and boating.  He is interested in how we can manage the environment to keep residents in the district yet still maintain its uniqueness.
	ALL

	11. 
	Peter Loader, Spokes:
Peter had attended a workshop at the London Assembly where he met a member of the Green Party who highlighted a problem with the size of gaps along cycle routes when using cargo cycles.  There is now a campaign to get barriers removed along such cycle routes.
	ALL

	12. 
	Keith Pursall, Maple Lodge Conservation Society:
Keith said that their open weekend would take place on 13 and 14 May.
	ALL

	13. 
	Diana Barber, Curtis Conservation Group:
Diana mentioned that the group was desperate for volunteers.  They had carried out some hedge laying last year and still had a section to lay.  The group wanted to involve the new school, when it opened.
	ALL

	14. 
	Parish Councillor Jane Lay, Abbots Langley Parish Council:

Cllr. Lay informed the Forum that they were working with CMS to draw up a five year management plan for Manor House Grounds.
	ALL

	15. 
	Cllr. Angela Killick:
Cllr. Killick told the Forum that once the new Reach Free School had been built they were hoping to ‘salvage’ the hedgerows on Old Long Lane.  Cllr. Killick also said that the Friends of Carpenters Wood were active and that they are hoping to reinstate some old hornbeam coppice.  However, as hornbeam was slow growing, there was some concern that fences may be erected along the boundary in the meantime which would create shade.
	ALL

	16. 
	Cllr. Chris Lloyd:

Cllr. Lloyd reminded the Forum that the Friends of Croxley Common Moor were giving a presentation on the bird life of the site.  The presentation will take place on at 8pm on 10 March at the Croxley Green Community Centre.
Cllr. Lloyd also informed the Forum of a significant planning application on Ascot Road in Watford.

Cllr. Lloyd said that he was walking 600miles for charity, including through all of the TRDC woodlands.
	ALL

	17. 
	Any other business:

Cllr. Lloyd asked the Forum if they were aware of any other groups who may wish to join to the Environmental Forum.  He was particularly interested in engaging with the younger generation.
David Montague mentioned that VocaLink were interested in local projects.  Their employees may volunteer their time as well as the company possibly helping to fund certain projects.
	ALL

	18. 
	Any other business:

Cllr. Lloyd suggested members of the Forum could send information concerning any events and activities they are organising to KF who could publicise them to the Environmental Forum and in Environment News, if appropriate:

kay.fitzgerald@threerivers.gov.uk
	ALL

	19. 
	Any other business:

To note David Montague, the Festival Director for the Rickmansworth Festival, from the Rickmansworth Waterways Trust was in attendance.  He requested that the organisation he was representing become a member of the Environmental Forum.  As such the Environmental Forum voted on the proposals and he was formally elected as a member.
	ALL

	20. 
	Speaker for the next meeting of the Forum:

A list of previous presentations would be drawn up for circulation so that this could inform future decisions.
	TRDC


EF02/17
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The Forum noted that the date of the next meeting was Wednesday 12 July 2017.
CHAIRMAN
